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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00 pm on Thursday 23rd November 2023
1. Welcome and apologies
Apologies: Jane Cornish, Sally Babi

In attendance: Laurie Bell, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, David Cartwright, Cathy Dowse, Matt Hartley, Gail Hodges, (chairman), Bob Lawrie, James Martin, Lesley Robins, (secretary), Will Rowlands, Graham Soars, Juan Trellez.

Observers: Margaret Baker, Hilary McVitty, Christine Tucknott

2. Draft minutes of the meeting of  21st September 2023
Approved as an accurate record.
3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
3.1 Constitution Review – see papers already circulated from Bob Blanks
Members approved the draft constitution, which will go forward to the AGM. The proxy vote pro-forma was also agreed. Members who pay using the QR code will need to confirm their membership should they wish to vote. The process of how to manage proxy votes is still to be finalised.

3.2 LBB Platinum Jubilee project bid – update.

A response to the two bids is awaited. The cost of materials continues to rise and may need to be re-evaluated. It may be that there will need to be agreement on which section of the proposed path should be a priority.

There has been a separate bid regarding the play area. 

4. Chairman’s Report
There remains significant misunderstanding of the MRA’s position regarding 11 Crossmead.

Some concerns have been raised about planning issues on Grove Park Road.

Lidl were unhelpful on Remembrance Sunday. There were no preparations for closing the car park. An Assistant Manager broke the two minute silence.
There were some traffic issues with people trying to access Eltham College for the rugby event, with some unacceptable behaviour from some drivers. 
A bottle neck was created in Court Farm Road.

General concerns were raised about parking in Mottingham Lane at the end of the Eltham College school day and when pupils are leaving after school clubs. James Martin will look into these matters.
A check on the Foxes Field Defib cabinet revealed that the door hadn’t been locked and that the cabinet lock was damaged. Gail removed the defibrillator for safe keeping until the cabinet door and lock can be repaired.
5. Representative Reports
5.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Will Rowlands is now the portfolio holder for environment in Bromley. He has signed off Jubilee Bid applications. The works to Mottingham Road are taking a bit longer than hoped. The Council can and will withhold payment, if deemed necessary. There are problems in Court Farm Road and Dorset Road, with numerous complaints about cars being damaged and the culprits leaving the scene. The Police are putting in speed camera checks in Grove Park Road and Mottingham Road. Fly tipping is on the increase again. Council teams are doing patrols and 12 vehicles, linked to fly tipping, have been seized. There have been successful prosecutions. The Council hopes to reinvigorate ‘Bromley in Bloom’. Cllr Rowlands is re-establishing links with Greenwich Council regarding the planters. The Learning Shop will be relocated in the Youth Centre on Castlecombe Road, following regeneration of the site.
The Reverend Catherine Shelley is transferring elsewhere.

5.2 Police, Bromley
In response to a question, it was noted that the police are taking the issue of dangerous dogs very seriously. There is now good witness evidence coming forward and Public Protection Orders are being put in place.
5.3 Councillors, Greenwich
The planning application for Bridge House will go to the main Greenwich Planning Board. All objections have been submitted. There will be opportunities for representations to be made. As yet, there is no news as to when that Planning Board meeting will take place.

There is continuing dialogue with the relevant cabinet member regarding traffic issues. There may some news in January about which traffic projects will be prioritised.

Newham Council has rejected the application by London City Airport to remove weekend respite. The airport will appeal this decision.
There has been a public meeting regarding proposals for the use of the grazing fields. The proposals have yet to be seen but it seems likely that planning permission will be required. Eltham Palace is supporting objections to the proposal.

There is no news on The Royal or 35 Hartsmead.

5.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.
5.5 Planning, Bromley
Graham Soars had previously circulated his report. There was nothing major to report in terms of new applications.

Other points to note:

We await the outcome of the Elms in Mottingham Lane which has gone to Appeal. Notice was received on 4th October 2023.

A decision on the controversial application at the Croft, Mottingham Lane, is still awaited. Post-meeting update – this application has now been approved,
The application at Cerises, Mottingham Lane was refused. The resident was very grateful for the work MRA did in putting together their Objection. It is expected, however, that this will go to Appeal.

The planning history in Grove Park Road was investigated. The outcome of the application for 70, Grove Park Road is yet to be determined. Other applications have been resolved.

James Martin alerted the Committee to various applications being submitted by Eltham College. One copper beach tree has been found to be diseased and will be replaced. Other proposals include a single storage unit at the back of the Junior School and storage units between the two hockey pitches. The College may apply to extend the netball courts.
5.6 Planning, Greenwich
Bob Blanks had previously circulated his report. Nothing major to note.
5.7 Bromley Residents Federation
No report

6. Treasurer’s Report
Total income £2,720 which includes the insurance claim of £745

Net income of subscriptions and donations: £1975

Expenditure:  £2,880 which includes £1,661 for the new defibrillator.

The nett cost to the MRA of replacing the defibrillator was £916.

Other expenses:

Wreath £20

Insurance renewal £510

Festive Lights £500

Hall Hire £45
NB – restricted funds of £10,400 held for the planters grant.

7. Membership Secretary’s Report
No report
8. Festive Lights Committee Report
The Committee is minded to look at alternative providers next year.
Applications for grants will be made to Bromley and Greenwich Councils.
11. Local issues and members’ concerns
None raised
12. Any Other Business
Lesley Robins alerted committee members to this note from our insurance brokers: “I have discussed the recent theft claims with the insurer and the implications of this for the policy. I have negotiated a 7.5% rate increase which is approximately £30. They have however wanted me to highlight to you that if there are any further thefts or incidents of the defibrillators then they are highly unlikely to be able to insure theft after that.”

Juan Trellez judges that the website needs to be made more accessible and friendly for younger people. He has investigated various companies about Web App proposals. He will circulate one proposal for the consideration by the Committee.

Gail Hodges requested that Committee members look at the current website and bring any comments to the next meeting of the Committee.
13. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/ business plan
Date of next meeting: 25.01.24
The meeting closed at 8.45pm.
	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	25.01.24
	Committee meeting
	

	28.03.24
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	March 2024
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	24.04.24
	AGM
	

	27.06.24
	Committee meeting
	Agree programme for coming year
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